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KILLINGWORTH
CASTLE
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T‘e bar is open for dnnks sgngﬁg,a,y Sunday Mld-day - “dose” (22 ‘:_’o_b approx )

Closed Monday/Tuesday | i

We can now Wednesday ~Friday: 12.00-2.00 -&18. 00-21.00
offer food on: Saturday: ~ 12.00- 15.00_& 18.00 - 21.00
Sunday : _ 12.00 - 15.00 & 18.00 - 20.00

cherwell graphics

Flyers, leaflets, brochures, business cards, canvas
prints, newsletters, greetings cards, posteards, labels,
mvitations, letterheads, compliment slips, orders of
service, wedding printing, signs, bawvers, posters, raffle
tickets, gold/silver foiling, photographs and wmore.

Banbury Road, Kidlington, Oxford, OX5 1AQ
T: 01865 374443 E:info@cherwellgraphics.co.uk

1



COMING UP:
; Look out for a
HILLIHE'_:;'?HTH Cheese & Wine

tasting event.

Also, we are
starting to open on Tuesdays from
28th February! So back to 6 days a
week at the pub.

Thanks,

Pansh of Wootton, Glympton, and
Kiddington
ELP WITH
FINANCIAL
PROBLEMS
Anyone who is expenencing
financial difficulty please contact the
Chairman of the PCC, Peter
Browne, on 01608 658017 or by
email.brownepd49@gmail_.com
giving family details and a summary

Claire of your financial commitments.

HE “LETTER-BOX
TEAM" II
Heather Allson, the “New Broom” in our delivery

department, is getting us organised and would like to build up a “Relief
Deliverers” team who could cover for holidays or sickness etc. This might
involve being asked to deliver 20 or so copies to a given group of
addresses, from time to time.
If you would like to help out, “on demand” as it were, Heather would be
delighted to hear from you.
Her email address is: heather.allson@gmail.com
Please prove her wrong and join the “stampede” to sign up!

Thanks
This month’s cover ..
Welcome to “Wootton-on-the-Water”.
Thanks to Ann Leggett for a great photo.
Snapped while out on Jubilee Meadows one Friday morning,
feeding the birds for the project being run locally by Wootton

FARMLAND

BIRD AID
NETWORK

Conservation Trust.
Please keep the photos coming in - everyone; Remember...
Outreach depends on YOUR contributions.
If you have events, clubs, sports, activities - anything at all, please get in
touch and we'll see what we can do.
Deadline for the March edition - 15th February :
email to outreachwgk@gmail.com

Mel




SERVICES

FOR FEERUARY

February Services and Events

Sunday 5th 10.15am
Sunday 12th 10.15am
Sunday 19th 10.15am

Imposition of Ashes at 10am or 7.30pm
St Nicholas, Kiddington Parish Communion

Sunday 26th 6.15pm

St Mary’s, Wootton

St Mary’s, Glympton

St Mary’s Wootton

Wednesday 22nd Ash Wednesday - there is no service in our own parish but
we are all invited to Woodstock St Mary's Service of
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“Sunday Light”"
Parish Communion
Parish Communion

ARISH
POSTING

| am disappointed to report that
only one application was received
to replace Stephen as Rector and
this application was not
successful. So we are back to
square one. The post will now be
readvertised and hopefully we will
have more luck next time. The
Archdeacon is optimistic about our
chances of success, as he considers
the post of rector here is an
attractive one.
However, there is also some good
news. Ann Leggett and Nicholas
Tomlinson have both agreed to
rejoin the PCC. Ann is resuming her
role as PCC Secretary and Nicholas
has also been reappointed as a
Churchwarden, with particular
responsibility for Wootton
church. Their re-election
strengthens the PCC and makes it
more representative of the Parish as
a whole.

Peter Browne

C HRISTMAS |
WREATH MAKING EVENING
...with Tom Goffe
Twenty of us spent a lovely evening
making door wreaths, expertly
guided by Tom and rewarded with
Mulled Wine and Mince Pies.
Raising money for the repair funds
of Glympton and Kiddington
Churches.
Thank you .

Connie Surtees

OLLECTIONS

AND DONATIONS.
Thanks to the generosity of people
at the Wootton “Carols Round the
Tree” and the “Crib Service”, | was
able to send the total collections of
£195.00 to The Children’s Society.
This is a national charity working



to transform the hopes and
happiness of young people facing
abuse, exploitation, and neglect, so
a charity well worth supporting,
especially at Christmas time.

Many thanks to those who donated
over 50 toys for the Toy Tombola at
the Christmas Bazaar! Just a few
were left so | contacted Fran
Gardner, who collected them, and
they now have happy new owners
at Rose Hill.

L IFE’s
EVENTS

In November, a good number of
family and friends gathered in
Wootton Church for the Baptism of
Oliver Godwin Blundell, welcoming
him into our church and
community. His mother, Harriet, is
the granddaughter of lvor Grimsley,
and she and Joe, with Oliver, have
moved into what was his house. It
is good that they have moved here,
and we are pleased to welcome
them into our community.

Sadly, David Gubbins died recently
after a long illness, and we
remember him with love and
affection. David is another person
who lived in Wootton all his life, and
who has supported the community.
Friendly and caring, he will be
missed, and as a mark of the love
and respect in which he is held,
members of our community joined
his family at his funeral service. Roy
Hanson, who knew David’s parents
and siblings: Edwin, Brian and Rita,

Ann Leggett

worked with David for 10years and
remembers him as a hard working
man from a very old Wootton
family. Much love and sympathy to
his family.
Sheila Hallam sadly died just after
Christmas following her long illness
carried with characteristic faith and
love. She and Mike, and the family,
came to Wootton a long time ago,
and she shared fully in the life of
the village, being a prominent
member of the WI. Her
commitment to the WI and its ethos
was shown by the fact that for a
long time she was a VCO (Voluntary
County Organiser). A creative and
talented person, skilled in sewing
and teaching, she encouraged
others to enjoy this as she did.
During her illness she was lovingly
cared for by Mike, and to him and
the family, we give the assurance of
our love and kind thoughts.
As Qutreach went to press, we have
heard of two more deaths within
our community. Tony Benfield, who
with his brother John ran a local
Building Firm, and John Roberts
who, with Annie, moved to
Wootton a few years ago and
shared in the life of the village. We
send our love and sympathy to their
families.
If you would like an event,
celebration, birthday etc to be
included in Life's Events please
contact me. The deadline is the
15th of the month for the next
month’s publication.
Fiona
fiona@mackinlay.net
or 07880327674,



THE “OUTREACH" CROISSANT CROSSWORD — No. 212

Across

1) LPs (6)

4) Certain (4)

8) Fast-moving composition (7)
9) Promaotional description (5)
10} L.R. ....., soap opera baddie (5)
11) Marine mammal with “tusk” (7)
12) Pixar animated film (&, 3)
16) Location of Monet house (7)
18) Fable author (5)

20) Uncontrolled muscle

contraction (5)

21) Support (7)

22) Swiss city (4)

23) One sensitive to the feelings
of another (6)

Down
1) Reply (6)
2) Middle Eastern religion (5)
3) Musions (7)
4) Not under the influence
of alcohol (5)
5) Make less smooth (7)
6) Husky-voiced Welsh singer (6, 5)
7) Victim of Biblical fratricide (4)
13) Bypass need for (7)
14) Fame (7)
15) Oration (6)
16) Sudden intake of breath (4)
17} E.g. Julius Caesar, Pliny (5)
19) Middle Eastern country,
capital Damascus (5)

For, | think, the first ime there were no entries last month!

The croissants wait in vain to be collected!

Completed puzzles should be handed in at Wootton or Glympton Stores, with your name
and phone number, before the 15th of the month. The first correct answer drawn after the
15th of the next month will win four croissants.

Outreach is grateful to WOOTTON STORES for their continued generous support.
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in aid of our parish churches
in Wootton, Glympton and Kiddington :

WOOTTON VILLAGE HALL
on Frday 17th February from 6.30pm.  :
%Admns&on at the door:
Adults - €10
Children under 16 - £5
S Pancakes

%% and cheese

v

 Musical entertalnment galore
byloy,  Raffle.  Dofonky
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Wootton Community
and Sports Trust

CAST

UPDATE
Thank you to everyone who
attended our December events
including a fantastic Christmas
singalong (with thanks to Dom,
Martin, Janette and Pete - our
excellent band!) and a Christmas
cocktail night - thank you to Mick
and Carl and Gini and Nick for a
wonderful evening. We have had a
much quieter January at the bridge
bar on reduced opening hours -
Friday 6-10pm and Sunday
lunchtimes 12-2pm - these hours
will continue into February. We're
also open on Saturdays for any
home football matches.
We have been awarded a grant for
a kitchen refurbishment, and with
some additional fundraising, we
hope to be able to start the project
soon. We have installed new
windows and doors (with thanks to
James and the team) which look
really smart and allow more light
into the hall.
We've held Thursday morning
Winter Warmers every Thursday
morning in January and we hope to
be able to continue - look out on
the village WhatsApp groups and
website for more details.
There will be a brunch held on 12th

Feb - see posters for more details.
Please email
WoottonCAST@gmail.com with any
ideas for events or to keep updated.

LUNCH or BRUNCH

at
the bridge bLar

Why not come To The Bridge jor a
funch, or iy yowre up (ate perhaps
a brunch?
A kedgeree dish, or veggie option iy
you Wirh, with spicer but net too
much punch.
SUNDAY 1214 FEBRUARY
12 UNTL 2P
TuE BRIDGE BAR.

First come, jirst derveal.
110 per head, carh onfy pleare.
Pm;uh to Wectten Conyervation
Trwt.”

MNany thanks,

Neghat

FOOTBALL UPDATE:

STONESFIELD STRIKERS

It's been a good January so far for
the Stonesfield Strikers who play at
Wootton playing field and have 5
former Wootton pupils in the team.
We won the first game of the year 5
-3 - with a win over Bloxham and
best they've played as a team since
we started.

Last weekend we lost 7-3 to Ardley
but the team played just as well as




their winning game and are
progressing really well as a team
and as friends.

WoOTTON MEN'S TEAM

We won vs Tower Hill Res 4-1 on 7th
We won on Saturday vs Kingham
Res 3-2 in a very hard fought game.

Did you know there is a Wootton
WhatsApp group? It's a useful way
to keep up to date with village
news, events and of course to get to
know your neighbours! Please
contact Meghan Del Monte on
07412 412457 to be added to the
group.
Thank you!

Meghan

OOTTON PARISH

COUNCIL UPDATE
After its December break, the parish
council met again in January with a
busy agenda.
First of all we welcomed our new
Parish Clerk, Corina Cheeks, to her
first meeting. It is Corina's first job
as a parish clerk but she's already
started her professional training and
with Cris Hoad's help as a mentor,
she will soon be up to speed and
able to handle all the complex tasks

A diary date:
SATURDAY 15TH APRIL
GRAND NATIONAL EVENT IN
GLYMPTON VILLAGE HALL
- MORE DETAILS LATER.

that the job involves. Her email
remains the same as before
(clerkwpcO@gmail.com) if you need
to contact her.

Our county councillor, Andy
Graham, updated us on a range of
issues including the new parking
scheme for Woodstock which is
being introduced in a few months
time. He reassured the meeting
that though on-street parking
charges will be introduced, parking
for less than one hour will still be
free. It is hoped that the new
arrangements will put an end to all
day parking in the centre of the
town and thus free up space for
short term shopping visits.

There was an update on the Botley
West solar farm developments
where more detailed information
about the process and timetable will
be published soon by the District
Council.

Finally we had an informative
presentation by the outgoing head
of Wootton school about the
current teaching arrangements
which now involve all the children
being taken over to Tackley school.
Wraparound care is still available at
Wootton for those children whose
parents prefer it to be here rather
than at Tackley. The new
arrangements seem to be working
well. We were also able to welcome
the new head, Mrs Karen Ward.

But clearly the current

arrangements cannot continue for



the longer term and Gordon Joiner
from ODST set out the challenges
facing the trust as the responsible
body for providing the school. We
appreciated his honesty in
explaining that with the number of
pupils now in the school and those
forecast for next year, the possibility
of closure was very real. The
guiding principle which they wanted
to observe was that whatever
decisions needed to be made should
be in the best interests of the
children and their education.
More information about items on
the agenda can be found on our
website;
www.woottonparishcouncil.com
Our next meeting will be on Monday
13 February at 7.30 in the village
hall.

John Harwood

Chair

Q. 2o

We had another enjoyable quiz
night in January, with seven teams
(including two pairs who just
happened to be in the Killi and
we're willing to be roped in!). There
was good team work all round to
work out which two edible nuts are

mentioned in the bible (pistachios
and almonds), and to identify top
UK No1l artists, the Seven Ancient
Wonders of the world and the
counties of England (although three
in Northern Ireland proved harder!).
Team Alb just beat The Oaties to
third place, but the Killi's prize
bottles of wine went to Braindead in
second place, and winners “Wotta
Lotta Bollox”. Well done all!
Please note there will be no pub
quiz in February. We return on 12
March, with Martin Eastaugh setting
the guestions, 7pm start, all
welcome.

Phil Parker

JIRTY CARPETS, UPHOLSTERY RUGS

Unbeatable
results,
removes
almost all
spots & stains

Call
GRIMEBUSTERS

01993 868924 01863 726983

WWw.grimehusters.co.uk




PRV oherapy cinic

finimiing
Cempany

& Pj S CHIPPING
Pilates gy dio BiESG

A helping hand
All forms of interior and exterior painting b gt you! Buneikc fex hoaitn PHYSIO

and decorating, specialising in murals.

SLMPLY BEAUTIFUL DECORATILN

Tucked away between the Old Mill Coffee House
and the Methodist Church on West Sireel, we offer a
full treatment programme to get you back io health,

Manipulation Low back pain
Acupunciure Sports-related injuries
Massage Meck pain

Ultrasound Muscle injury

Manual Therapy Joint pain

Pilates exercisa Post-op re-hab

Visit our website for more info about our
Physiotherapy treatments and for our
timetable of Pilates exercise clazssas,

Chipping Morten Physio

Lectern Hall, West Sireet

T:01295 811026 CHIFEN Chipping Norten OX75LH

E: pete@noahsarkpainting.co.uk FIOETON Sl b

Wi nozhsarkpainting.co.uk PH\r‘SlD E physlo@chippingnortonphysio.com

R == " 1
Mibikam Cantsgpe, Avaho Read, Adderbury www . chippingnortonphysio.comi
Orxfordshirs, OX17 INL

CORDON BLEU

OXFORD * CHELTENHAM * BATH
THE COTSWOLDS & BEYOND

CORDON BLEU CATERING TO YOUR DOOR

07891 606873 « CONTACT@LYNDYCARY.COM * LYNDYCARY.COM
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ILLAGE

ALL
TALKS

Our next speaker at 7.30pm on
Friday February 10th is JACK STRAW,
who served in the Cabinet from
1997 to 2010 under Labour
governments and held two of the
great offices of state - Home
Secretary and later Foreign
Secretary from 2001. It was during
this time that he dealt with Iran -
and this is at the heart of his book,
The English Job, which has won
widespread acclaim and will be the
subject of his talk in Wootton. His
appearance is timely as Iran is very
much in the news with widespread
protests - and the execution of
several opposition activists

In 2001, Jack Straw became the first
British Foreign Secretary to visit Iran
since the 1979 revolution and has
developed a deep interest in the
country ever since. Along with
French and German counterparts,
he initiated the "E3" nuclear
negotiations, which led to the
nuclear deal with Iran in 2015.
During one trip in that year, he was
handed a document effectively
blaming him for more than a
century and a half of malign British
interference in Iran’s politics.

In his talk, he will examine Britain’s
extraordinary and tangled

WOOTTON

11

relationship with Iran - and why so
many Iranians are obsessed with
Britain’s role in their history. Among
British diplomats,there’s a rather
poignant joke that "Iran is the only
country in the world which still
regards the United Kingdom as a
superpower - but for many
Iranians, it's not a joke at all. Scratch
the surface and Iranians of all
political persuasions will remind
people that it was Britain, along
with the US, which removed the
democratically elected Prime
Minister of lran, Mohammad
Mossadegh. The coup against
Mossadegh may have been in 1953,
but for Iranians that feels like
yesterday.

As many Britons continue to define
themselves by what happened
eighty years ago at the start of the
Second World War, modern Iranians
define themselves by their bloody
experience of the Iran—Irag War of
198088, when the country stood
alone against an act of unprovoked
aggression by Saddam Hussein. The
rest of the world — France, the
Soviet Union and, later, the US and
the UK — all piled in to support Iraqg,
with Saudi Arabia and other Gulf
states bankrolling Saddam.

Entry is £10 in cash - and includes
free food. Wine and soft drinks are
available for a modest donation.

To reserve seats, please contact us
through our website
www.woottontalks.co.uk



(Children over 16 welcome)
ALL PROCEEDS TO THE DEC UKRAINE

HUMANITARIAN APPEAL y
Recent risk assessment has shown %
that the village hall meets all the 2t
current government safety

standards for indoor community A m b i a n Ce

spaces - but we would encourage
those attending to wear a face-
covering

beauty

Andy Morgan
93 813016

WA W AT I 1 II el T t AL Y= U{Hl SIOCK.CcoIm

07934123931

Microdermabrasion
Clinicare Targeted Facials
NYR Facial & Massage Therapies
Advanced Waxing

SNOWDROPS Eleebana Lashlifts
AT HORDLEY The Manicure Company Gel Polish
Do come and enjoy them.... and more.....
SATURDAY 11TH FEBRUARY
10.30 Am - 4 PpMm
Donations to St. Mary's church W‘R‘I'N‘
Wootton HELP IN TIME OF NEED!

M," Mary Many people and families may

: need financial help. Particularly as
it could be some time before
Government grants are received.
If you have a specific need
Wootton Relief in Need Charity
may be able to give you a Grant.
Please do not feel hesitant, or
reluctant to apply for help. Your
application will be treated in strict
confidence.

If you would like further
information, or wish to make an
application, please contact:

Joan Thomas: phone 812354
Alternatively if you know of anyone
who has a specific need, please
pass on this message.

12



CHOCOLATES / FLOWERS / CARDS / ETC.
Whatever your thoughts about
Valentine’s Day, walk down any high
street and you’ll be bombarded with
opportunities to buy Valentine’s
cards, gifts, flowers and books, and
to go out for a fancy Valentine's
dinner. If you want to splash out,
Fabergé have a special Valentine’s
gift (price on application), which is a
‘polished 18ct rose gold egg, tied
with an exuberant ribbon of
diamonds and fastened with a bow’.
| mean, | need one.
But look. Forget all that. Whether
you have a wife, husbhand, girlfriend,
boyfriend, partner, friend with
benefits or not, | say we should all
spread a little love on 14™ February,
or on any day you fancy. Make your
neighbour a cake! Tell your friend
how lovely they are / how good
their golf swing is! Buy a “pay-it
forward’ coffee! Give your dog a
kiss! And if you want to buy
someone a card and some
chocolates, go for it! You'll find a
good choice of both at Wootton
Stores.

Melanie Waldron

foodbgnk
O

00D BANK
UPDATE
Thank you to everyone who has
donated to the food bank collection
basket in Wootton Stores. We are
extremely grateful for all
donations. The items most needed
at present are tinned vegetables,
tinned fruit, tinned puddings,
breakfast cereals, long-life milk and
small packets of rice and pasta.
Toiletries and cleaning materials
are also welcome. Please
remember that many of the food
bank customers are living in
accommaodation with limited
cooking facilities so items that can
be eaten cold or heated up quickly
are particularly useful.
Please do check that any items you
donate are well within their “best
before” date as the food bank
cannot accept anything that is out
of date.
Thank you again to all who have
donated — it is much appreciated.
Diana Harwood

IME TO GET

WALKING AGAIN!
Walking in Oxfordshire: John Harris.
With Spring on its way we start to
think about getting out to walk in



the beautiful English Countryside
again, but where to find new and
interesting walks?
www.walkinginengland.co.uk/
oxfordshire

has loads of walks to download
and print, free, it also has books of
walks, details of all the walking
groups in the county and much
more. Whether you want to walk
on your own or with a group all the
information is there in one place.
John Harris (who maintains the
website) said ‘There is so much
walking information on the web
but it is difficult to find. Walking in
Oxfordshire (part of the Walking in
England website) has brought it
together in one place so whether
you are walking from home, or
away on holiday, you will be able to
find a walk suitable for you'.

With walks from half a mile to
twelve miles plus long, and a note
of suitability for pushchairs and
wheelchairs, everyone can find a
walk to enjoy.

So home or away, check out the
websites and get walking!

www.walkinginengland.co.uk
David Hards

David received this in an email, and
thought it worth sharing. The site
looks very useful if you're looking
for new routes for a walk.

Mel

This month's Solution...._.But don't look yet!

SuDokv page 35
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Remember to submit yvour
Outreach articles or copv

by 15th February to
outreachwgk@gmail.com
or leave at:

Wayside, 3 Glympton Rd.




& scmirae | |PELLMANS

» Standard Single Will - £22g
* Standard Mirror'Wills - £325

¢ Bloodline Wills - g6zg

» Lasting Power of Attormey Y‘U'ur Lucal SOliCitUrs

Property & Financial Affairs - €325

* Lasting Power of Attorney

Health & Welfare - £325

* Both Lasting Powers of Attomey - eguo Business and Employment Law
* Probate Assistance from - £2,500 Contracts, Legal Compliance and Disputes
« Pre-paid Funerals Plans - from £1,700
Come m and see us
Gail and the T s . T
::"f::la fri:qwg:?l:m wi::t E'EE:J:T:::I;E::?H Prﬂpe rt} |
L X e Buying and selling homes, Investment

SETVICE

re 8649 22676 | ' |
01869 226760 Property, Commercial and Agncultural

gaill@bicestaraills.co.uk

v Biceat e railli, cauk

Divorce
Finances, Chuldren and Cobabitation Disputes

Leigh Edwards Solicitors

DIVORCE AND
FAMILY LAW
SPECIALISTS

Wills, Probate and Trusts

Tax Planning and Lasting Powers of Attorney

01865 884400

www.pellmans.co.uk

Specialists in divorce, separation, children

matters, pre and post nuptial agreements

friendly sensible service

easy parking

for a free initial consultation call

| Abbey Street, Eynsham, Oxford OX29 4TB

tel: 01865 884436 Home visits and evening appointments

P www. leighedwards.com
g L atwed brp Ema i
wT—‘-y,.n.g..,._-.;.- The Tack Room, Worton Park, ﬂ?’ﬂ]lﬂ ]]IE'
it Worton, Oxfordshire OX29 45X

Legh Edwards Solcitaors i3 - trading name af Lee Chadwick Solicitars LLP
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Jerrams Brothers Funeral Directors

33 High Street,
Woodstock, 0X20 ITE
(01993 811491)

* Private Chapel of Rest
* 24 hour personal family service
* Pre-Paid funeral plans
As the third generation of a funeral directing family, Nicholas and Benjamin Tonks
believe that, at a time of bereavement, compassion and the family’s wishes are para-

mount. [n partnership with the Church and the community we endeavour to give the
bereaved as much care and support as possible,

WOODSTOCK CHIROPRACTIC CLINIC

Providing quality chiropractic care since 1983
e
We use a range of manual techniques, such as joint manipulation,
mobilisation, dry needling acupuncture and rehabilitation
exercises to help relieve many common spinal problems.
Alongside chiropractic treatment, we also offer physiotherapy

and massage.
—
For further information or to make an appointment please call
01993 811815, or visit our website www.woodstockchiropractic.co.uk
and ‘Like us on Facebook” for news, offers and appointment availability.

16




LOCAL CONTACT PEOPLE

Rector
Licensed Reader
Churchwarden: Wootton

Churchwarden: Glympton

Churchwardens: Kiddington

Verger: Wootton
PCC Secretary
Baby & Toddler Group - Chair:
Bell Ringers - Tower Captain:
Glympton Village Hall - bookings:
Glympton P.0O. & Stores
Farish Coundil - Chairman:

- Clerk:

Police -

Community Support Officers

Village Hall (Booking admin):

Wootton Community Chair
And Sports Trust (WCAST) Sec.

Wootton Conservation Trust: Chair
Local contacts:

Wootton Flower Show — Sec.
Wootton School - Head Teacher
Wootton Stores

Wootton Relief in Meed

“Cutreach™ Editor
e-mail address
Advertising Manager

Treasurer

Position vacant
Mrs Jenny Wagstaffe

Mr Micholas Tomlinson

Lt. Col. Peter Browne
Mrs Connie Surtees

Mrs Jo Deacon
Mr Howard Dellar

Mrs Jane Scott

Mrs Ann Leggett

Ms Clare Potter

Mr Mel Leggett

Mrs Serena Warmington
Mrs Serena Warmington
Mr John Harwood

Ms Chris Hoad

Set's. Payne and O'Hare,

PC Rob Webb and

PC50 9356 Helen Duffield

Mrs Caroline Bateman

Rachel Jones
Natalie Mitchell-Boorne

Mr Phil Parker
Mr Ed Taylor

MNatalie Mitchell-Boorne
Mrs Lauren Murrey
Mrs Rachel lones

Mrs Joan Thomas

Mrs Jane Hoare

Mel Leggett

Mrs Primrose Williamson

Mr Meil Scott

01593 811027

01993 812340

01608 658017
01593 812076

07317 158274
07540 704056.

01993 813236
01993 813005
07921 120068
01993 813005
01993 811485
01993 811486
johnharwood. wpo@gmail.com

clerkwpcd@gmail .com

24 hour “non-urgent”
incident line 101

mob. 07980 7o4756
email: helen.duffield@
thamesvalley police.uk

cazbdd@btinternet

woottoncasti@gmail.com

07771 893046

edwardi@robertayviorandson.oom

07371 638136
01593 811520
01593 811474
01593 512354
01593 513026

01593 813005
outreachwgk@gmail.com
01993 812670
01993 813236

Should you, or someone else, be on this list?? Please let the editor know of any omissions or corrections.
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Wootton Village Pop Up Tea Room
Will be Open - Saturday g™ February
10.30 -12.00
in Wootton Church
Come along and enjoy
Homemade Cakes Tray Bakes
' Freshly Baked Scones
Fresh Brewed Italian Coffee, Teas.
ot Chocglate, Soft Drinks.

Children’s Craft - \"'

and Play Area

Glympton Village Shop

Post Office Services & Products available

Groceries
Italian Leather Handbags
Silver and fashion Jewellery

* Banking
Free Cash Withdrawals

o (Cash Deposits (for most Banks)
Pretty Scarves Cheque Deposits

Candles and Diffusers Postal Services

Ereshl f ParcelForce POST
reshly Ground Coffee OFFICE

Shop Opening hours Post Office Opening hours

T Fri 9am -
Mon, Tues, Thurs, Fri 9am - 5pm Mon-Fri 9am-12noon

Wed 9am -1pm




TELEPHONE 01869 340202 FAX 01869 340074

DOMESTIC HEATING OILS—FARM FUELS
BOILER MAINTENANCE—TANK REPLACEMENT

DANSAM HOUSE, 29 WORTON ROAD, MIDDLE BARTON
CHIPPING NORTON, OXON OX7 7EE

EMAIL: sales@ackermanandniece.co.uk

‘ -‘a;i vk
Run forithe community }\\.t}u mmmumt\ w

OOTT®N HORES ,;;1_.

Qur opening hours,
currently, are:

Monday-Friday
8.00 - 1.30 & 3.00 - 7.00 5.

Saturday 8.00 - 12.00
Sunday 9.00 - 11.00

BT 01993811474

or- email: manager@woottonstores.org.uk




